[bookmark: _GoBack]		Minutes of PODS Monthly Meeting- January 22, 2015

Nineteen members attending including: Michael Penn Smith, Laura Griffith, Warren Capps, Phyllis Rummel, Tom Delaney, Chris Wiltons, John Hoag, Winifred Simon, David and Elaine Wilson, John and Nancy Fierstien, Ron Millegan, Jen Kuykendall, Tom Hausler, Janis Cowell, Diana Black, Doug Gephardt, and Ken Ziegler.
Four guests attending including: Shirley Danforth, Nathan Bendik, Theresa Marquez and Karen Crowther.  Nathan Bendik became a new member at the end of the meeting. Welcome Nathan!

Laura Griffith, President, opened the meeting by announcing that she will continue on as President for at least the next 6 months to ensure continuity in the club. It was asked that if anyone would be interested in helping Laura with the secretarial duties please contact her. It was announced that Tom Hausler is our new Meetings Program Committee Chair. 

Treasury Report: John Hoag, Treasurer, announced that PODS has $911.19 in the bank and 17 members have renewed their dues for 2015. He will be taking dues after the meeting. He can now take credit cards and you can renew online at mkt.com/PODS as well. There was a brief discussion on whether member’s email should be shared on the membership list. There was a mixed response so this will be discussed further at the Executive Committee meeting. 

Digital Show 2015: There has been discussion on whether we should make this year’s Digital Show completely digital i.e. not having a physical show at the end of the run. One suggestion is that we have a party with a slideshow of the entries to end the show. Some concerns brought up were whether this would remain a juried show and would members still be able to sell prints. 

Activities Committee: Winifred Simon passed out a list of local activities for anyone interested in getting out and shooting this January. The Austin Gorilla Run is coming up and it can be a very interesting photo opportunity. 

Social Media: Laura Griffith asked that everyone please use the Facebook and Google Plus pages. Facebook has been pretty dormant for the past couple of months and it would be great to get some activity on the page. There are no longer any restrictions on posting so please share your photos with the group. The Google Plus page is pretty active but is for members only.
Dave Wilson will be our speaker for the February meeting. He will be doing a presentation on HDR photography.

This concludes the business portion of the meeting. 

Warren Capps gave a fun and exciting presentation on Storytelling: a Moroccan Case Study. He gave the group some wonderful ideas on how to put together a slideshow for travel photography. Thank you Warren!













Minutes submitted by Laura Griffith, Secretary
